Leigh C.E. Primary School & Leigh C.E. Nursery





Dear families,

I hope that you have all had a good week. Our busy week in school has ended in style with a host of exciting number-based tasks to support the NSPCC Number Day. The children and staff have looked wonderful in their number themed clothes and lots of fun had been enjoyed by all. With your help, we have raised a massive £272 which is fantastic. Special thanks got to two of our parents who raised £30 by making T-shirts for the children in school. Thank you all so much for your generosity and support.

It is important that we maintain our school records to ensure that we always have up to date information for all children. Your child will arrive home tonight with a form which we ask you to check. Please update any changes such as address or telephone number and return to the school office next week. If there are no amendments to be made, please write "no changes" and sign the form.

New Weekend 'Covid-watch' Procedures

Due to the rising number of positive Covid cases in school, the Senior Leadership Team (SLT) have developed an on-call system where each senior leader will be on 'Covid Watch' throughout the weekend.

Below is a list of the new procedures for reporting a positive case.

Please report a positive case by;

- Sending a private message to the 'on call' member of SLT on class Dojo
- Emailing the covid watch inbox on lcecovid@thewings.org.uk

Please DO NOT contact your child's class teacher on Dojo their accounts are set to silence over the weekend so that they can enjoy well-deserved time with their families and loved ones.

Covid-watch on call:

5-6th February Mrs Knowles 12-13th February Mrs Barlow 19-20th February Mrs Hughes 26-27th March Mrs Oxborough Half Term Mrs Oxborough 5-6th March Mrs Wood 12-13th March Miss Simpson

I have just received notification that our school kitchen will be up and running again from Monday. It has been a real challenge this week with sickness and isolation. I thank you for your support and understanding whilst we have not been able to provide hot meals.

As always, thank you for your ongoing support and partnership.

Headteacher: Mrs C Oxborough

Henrietta Street Leigh, WN7 1LP **1** 01942 671389

Enquiries@admin.leighceprimary.wigan.sch.uk









Leigh C.E. Primary School & Leigh C.E. Nursery





Have a	wonderful	weekend	with \	our l	lovely	children.

Best wishes,

Mrs Oxborough

Headteacher: Mrs C Oxborough



Enquiries@admin.leighceprimary.wigan.sch.uk







